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CROSS COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
 June 11, 2013
Call to Order and Roll Call: The meeting was called to order at 12:16 pm. by Chairperson Carolyn Imboden at the Cross County Library with five (5) Board members present; Kitty Bingham, George Anne Draper, Carolyn Imboden, Reta Ragland, and Joy Shepherd plus; Tess Rawls, Library staff, Judy Barkley, Childrens Librarian. 
Trustees Absent: none
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:

None. 
Public Participation and Communications:
There was no public participation at this time.

Financial Reports and approval of bills:

The May 2013 financial reports were presented and discussed. 

According to Holly Mercer the retirement line is over budget because of the payment to APERS for part time work in the past that the library did not contribute retirement for. The library is switching to a new phone provider in July, it will be easier to work with as far as E-rate and we should start getting our E-rate discount for CCL local phone in July. The SRP line is over budget, but the FOL will be paying for the programming as a reimbursement to the library at the end of the summer. 
Reta Ragland made the motion to accept the May 2013 Cross County Library Financials as presented. Joy Shepherd seconded the motion, All aye, motion carried. 
Operation Reports: 

The people counter has been discussed and how it needs to be replaced because it does give an accurate count. Tess Rawls informed the board that Claire Miller has information on two choices for a new kind of people counter and more specific information will be presented at the next meeting.
Staff Reports:

Judy Barkley informed the board about the two (2) volunteers from the workforce. She informed the board of their job descriptions at the library.  The board was also informed that other teen volunteers will be given a work schedule.  Ms. Carolyn Imboden assigned Tess Rawls to do an assessment of the volunteers.

Unfinished Business:
None

New Business:
Parkin Library change of hours are being discussed as per request by the Parkin Library staff. The requested schedule would be from 2:30 PM to 7:30 PM Tuesday and the rest of the week would still be the same. Joy Shepherd made a comment that the Library should publicize the change in hours.   The Board also agreed that this is just a temporary schedule and needs further notice from the board. Joy Shepherd made the motion to make the temporary change in hours on Tuesdays at the Parkin Library. Kitty Bingham seconded the motion. All aye, motion carried.  The board also requested circulation statistics from Parkin. 

Trustee Comment: 

Cherry Valley – The board inquired as to how often staff is sent there? Judy Barkley informed them that she’s going there every Monday for the summer program and prior to that Breanna was sent there to help check out books for a few hours each week. However it’s not currently hapenning. 

Director – Carolyn Imboden provided an update on the Director Search.  She mentioned that the meeting with Mr. David Price was not set up yet so they can discuss on how and where to advertise the job opening and hopes to get a librarian in three (3) months. The board expects to get someone in place after Ms. Mercer’s contract expires in July 31st.

Ms. George Anne mentioned doing an inventory, and she stressed that it should be done every year. There’s a suggestion on the possibilities on how to get an inventory program with the help of James the computer engineer and on how to do it. Ms. Carolyn made a suggestion to wait for several months until the new Director comes.

The board went on an executive session for 30 minutes to address a complaint on one of the library staff. No action has been taken after the session.
Adjournment: 

George Anne Draper made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Reta Ragland seconded the motion. All aye, motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:25pm.
Respectfully submitted, 

Tess Rawls

Library Staff

